LITURGICAL SCHEDULE

Saturday - October 5

3:30-4:00 pm Confessions

4:30 pm Ada

Adam & Matt LaLuzerne

Sunday - October 6

7:30 am People of Corpus Christi

10:30 am George & Louise Gleich

5:00 pm Jenna Baranczyk

Monday - October 7 (Priests attending Clergy Congress.)

*5:05 pm NO MASS

Tuesday - October 8

*5:05 pm No Mass

Wednesday - October 9 (Priests @ Clergy Congress.)

*8:20 am

NO MASS

Thursday - October 10

*5:05 pm No Mass

Friday - October 11

*8:20 am Haro

Harold Jacquet

Saturday - October 12

3:30-4:00 pm Confessions

4:30 pm

Sandra Larson

Sunday - October 13

7:30 am People of Corpus Christi

10:30 am

Robert Schlise

*The Rosary is prayed 20 minutes before Mass.

Scripture Readings: 27th Sunday in Ordinary Time

Sunday Habakkuk 1:2-3;2:2-4, Psalm 95:1-2,6-7,8-9, 2Timothy 1:6-

8,13-14,Luke 17:5-10

Monday Jonah 1:1;2:2,11, Jonah 2:3,4,5,8,Luke 10:25-37

Tuesday Jonah 3:1-10, Psalm 130:1B-2,3-4AB,7-8, Luke 10:38-42

Wednesday Jonah 4:1-11, Psalm 86:3-4,5-6,9-10, Luke 11:1-4

Thursday Malachi 3:13-20B, Psalm 1:1-2,3,4&6, Luke 11:5-13

Friday Joel 1:13-15;2:1-2, Psalm 9:2-3,6&16,8-9, Luke 11:15-26

Saturday Joel 4:12-21, Psalm 97:1-2,5-6,11-12, Luke 11:27-28

-Taken from the "Weekly Guide for Daily Prayer" on the Creighton University's Online Ministries web site: http://www.creighton.edu/CollaborativeMinistry/online.html - Used with permission.

PARISH NEWS

Mark Your Calendar: 2nd Annual Salute to Veteran's Dinner



The 2nd Annual Salute to Veterans Dinner and Program is scheduled for Nov. 9th at the Corpus Christi social hall. Two complimentary dinner/program tickets are reserved for area veterans beginning Sept. 30. Tickets are available at the parish offices of Holy Name of Mary in Maplewood, St. Peter and Paul in Institute, St. Joseph Parish in Sturgeon Bay and Corpus Christi. Remaining dinner/program tickets will be made available to the general public beginning Oct. 15 at a cost of \$15 per ticket. All dinner proceeds benefit the Door County Veteran Council.

WHAT'S HAPPENING

Sunday - October 6

5pm

Mass

6-8pm

Life Teen/Life Night

Monday - October 7

3:30-6:30pm

BB Practice/Gym-Social Hall

7pm

Choir Rehearsal/Church

Tuesday - October 8

3:30-7:30pm SJB Volleyball Game/Gym-Social Hall

Wednesday - October 9

11-2pm

SJB Vision & Hearing Tests/Social Hall

3-4pm

BB Practice/Gym-Social Hall

5:45-7pm

Genesis @ St. Joe's

6-7:15pm

Edge @ Corpus Christi

7:30-9pm

Confirmation Class @ Corpus Christi

Thursday - October 10

3:30-8pm

BB Game/Gym-Social Hall

Friday - October 11

7-11am

SJB Picture Day/Social Hall

3-4:30pm

Volleyball Practice/Gym-Social Hall

PARISH REPORT

Deposit week:	Sept. 23 -Sept. 29
Parish Support	\$4,285.00
Offertory Collection	
Votive Candles	\$62.00
Technology & Capital	\$0.00
Donations	
Perpet. Care/Garden	\$00.00
TOTAL DEPOSIT	
Budgeted Expenses for the Week	\$10,419.96
Weekly Shortage	(\$4,211.64)

SCRIP REPORT

09/23-09/29/2019 Sales: \$8,210.00 Profit: \$302.28 Scrip can be purchased before and after all weekend Masses and on Thurs. 11:30-1pm in the parish center.

PARISH NEWS

LifeSavers This Weekend Oct. 5 & 6

The Knights of Columbus will be giving away LifeSavers in the back of church after

can be a "Life

Mass on Oct. 5th and 6th. We hope that you can be a "Life Saver" by making a donation to the KC's Pro-Life fund. The funds are used to promote respect for life in all stages and ages.

Congratulations

Congratulations to Anton & Kyla Balzar who were wed this past Saturday! May God bless you and your marriage!

Wedding Bann I

Hailey Benesh and Triston Scoville Wedding Date: Oct. 19, 2019



PARISH NEWS



PARISH & OTHER NEWS

40 Days for Life Fall Campaign

The Fall 40 Days for Life Campaign starts Sept. 25-Nov. 3, on the sidewalk near the Planned Parenthood Clinic on Oneida St. in Green Bay. Let us join together in prayer and fasting in order to build a culture of life. The D.C. Catholic Parishes are set for Sunday afternoons Oct. 6 & 20, and Nov. 3 for 12-2pm to walk and pray in Green Bay. Please consider joining us in Green Bay. For more information or cap pooling call Dianne 743-2260.

Parish Mission Planning

As we introduced "Parish Mission Planning" to all Catholic parishes in the greater Sturgeon Bay area last weekend. our Parish Mission Planning team is appreciative of your participation with the parish survey and your support. If you were not able to get a survey-please go online or stop by the parish office. By definition, Parish Mission Planning focuses planning efforts on how parishes can engage in evangelization and discipleship collaboratively within the communities we reside. By coming together as Catholics and missionary disciples of Christ, we can make a difference in our "mission field" (community) as we focus on good works of mercy with our communities. Each parish has representatives serving on the Parish Mission Planning team along with Fr. Ryan Krueger and Fr. Bob Stegmann. As we continue our efforts to work collaboratively on projects/programs throughout our area, we invite all parishioners to embark upon this mission serving our parishes & communities as outward evangelists of Christ.

Inquiry Classes Begin RCIA C Japanese Lane

Please join us on Thursday, Oct. 10, 6:00 - 7:30 pm in the St. Joseph Parish Faith Formation Center for the first class of the Inquiry Period of the RCIA Program. If you are interested in becoming Catholic, or are Catholic already and have not received the Sacrament of Confirmation or have questions and just want to learn more about your Catholic Faith this program is for you! Come see what it is all about. No cost to participate. Questions call Penny at 743-2062.

Edge and Life Teen Middle & High School Religious Education and Youth Ministry

Life Teen Mass schedule at Corpus Christi

October 6th

November 10

December 1

January 5

Even though Confirmation, Edge, and Life Teen have officially started, it is NOT too late to register/get involved. In fact, it is very important for all 6-12th graders to be involved with faith formation/youth ministry. We are so excited to see how God is going to move in the hearts of our youth this year!

Please contact Sarah ASAP at <u>stgavin25@gmail.com</u> or 743-4716 if you need registration information for Confirmation, Edge, or Life Teen.

Schedule this weekend/week:

Sunday, October 6th: Life Teen Mass 5pm, food, and Life Night until 8pm. We are asking all high school students to be in attendance, but ANYONE is welcome to the 5pm Mass at Corpus Christi.

Wed., Oct.9th: Edge from 6-7:15pm at Corpus Christi.
Confirmation class from 7:30-9pm at Corpus Christi.
Sunday, October 13th: NO Life Teen Mass, but all high schoolers are to be at Corpus Christi from 6:30-8pm at Corpus Christi.

PARISH & OTHER NEWS

Genesis Religious Education for Grades 1-5

Classes: October 9, 16, 23, 30 at St. Joe's

2019 Public Square Rosary Crusade

You are invited to join in praying the rosary at Martin Park in Sturgeon Bay at noon on Saturday Oct. 12th. This Public Square Rosary, sponsored by America Needs Fatima, will be one of over 20,000 rallies that will take place all across the United States on this day.

Book Discussion: The Great Divorce by C. S. Lewis

St. Joseph Faith Formation Center: Friday's 9:30-11am

10/25 Discuss Chapters 5-8

11/22 Discuss Chapters 9-11

12/20 Discuss Chapters 12-14

Books are available for \$9.00.

Knights of Columbus Family of the Month

Congratulations to the Charles Chouinard Family! They have been selected by the area KC's Council 2478 as the Family of the Month award.

Fall Felt Painting Workshop: Fall Foliage

Join us at St. Joseph Parish Faith Formation Center on Sun. Oct. 20th 3:30-5:30pm to create a beautiful Fall Foliage scene. Cost of \$35 (covers all materials & frame). Cost of \$30 (covers materials & frame minus foam block). Space is limited, so register w/Penny 743-2062 by Oct. 14.



St. John Bosco School is shaping future leaders by providing academic excellence in a caring 4K-8 Catholic environment where God's gifts are nurtured and where faith is put into action.

St. John Bosco Catholic School

Volume 8, Issue 4 October 2019

From the Principal



A colleague gave me a book, A Minute of Margin, a book of short, thoughtful, insight, some years ago. I still pick it up

occasionally and read for the wisdom and reflection I wish to have in my life. The below article is one that I have read many times, written by Norman Cousins, and would like to share with you. Breaking the Speed Limit of Life. We are a nation on the move and in a hurry, the people of the forward stampede. We eat fast food during rush hour. We ship by FedEx, place calls through Sprint, balance books on Quicken, and diet with SlimFast. We're hyper living, like field mice on amphetamines at harvest time, moving so fast we're passing up photons. Our global treadmill is equipped with an automatically advancing rheostat, and every year the world spins faster. Gone are the 1930's of To Kill a Mockingbird: "People moved slowly then. They ambled across the square, shuffled in and out of the stores around it, took their time about everything. A day was twentyfour hours long but seemed longer. There was no hurry, for there was nowhere to go, nothing to buy and no money to buy it with, nothing to see outside the boundaries of Maycomb County." If people were bored in 1930, we are breathless and exhausted now. The speed phenomenon is not only subjectively true but objectively measurable. Because progress gives us more and more, faster and faster. escalating pace of daily life is both

scientifically verifiable permanent feature of the modern age. Personally, I don't mind going fast. I don't even mind going faster. But going too fast is another issue altogether. It is not wrong to enjoy the pleasure of being efficient and productive. But the anguish of being gasping, resentful, and consumed is real, compliments excessive speed. Is there a speed limit to life . . . a pace beyond which the brain, body, and spirit begin to suffer? What happens when we exceed this limit? Clearly there is such a limit, and clearly many of us exceed it routinely. increase in ambient speed is one of the most pressing problems of our time. Our lives are nonstop. We walk fast, talk fast, eat fast, and then excuse ourselves by saying, "I must run." This frenzy is responsible for much personal and family dysfunction. Very little of lasting spiritual value happens in the presence of speed. Speed. Hurry, We pay a price for the pace at which we live.

RX Consciously slow the pace of life. Take your foot off the accelerator pedal.

Throttle back.

Put on the brakes and obey the speed limit of the soul. The green pastures and still waters yet await us – but not in the direction the treadmill is spinning.

Mrs. Danler

Meet Elijah

A therapy dog named Elijah has been visiting our students in grades 4K-4.

Students have the opportunity to read to Elijah and his owner, Carol. Elijah loves interacting with our students. He is a great addition to our weekly schedule!



Blessing of the Animals

Many of us have a special bond with our pets. St. John Bosco School students celebrated the feast of St. Francis of Assisi on October 4th by bringing their pets and stuffed animals to school for a special blessing. We gathered outside prior to the start of our school day. Thanks to Fr. Ryan for blessing our favorites of God's creatures!

Request for Veterans' Names

Since 2015, our students have been sending appreciation letters to Veterans for Veterans Day. We are again requesting that if any of our parishioners have a family member who is a veteran, and

any of our parishioners have a family member who is a veteran, and wouldn't mind receiving a letter from our students, please contact our school office with their names and addresses. We appreciate your help with this community outreach project.

Stay Informed about St. John Bosco

School Website – The website includes current news and a calendar of events for the current month.

https://johnboscoschool.org



Dozens of photos from school activities fill St. John Bosco's Facebook page.

Anyone can access it from our website.

Helpful Ways to Bring Extra \$ to SJB

There is a new way to bring extra money to St. John Bosco School. We are now participating in HuTerra. You can help by bringing in your receipts from Pick n Save, Target, Pizza Hut, BP, Mobil and Wienke's Market to the school office. Please remember that receipts need to be processed within two weeks of the purchase date. You can also help by scanning your own receipts using the My HuTerra and the Box Tops for Education Apps. We are still accepting Econo Foods receipts too. Buying Scrip at Corpus Christi Parish and choosing St. John Bosco as your designation also benefits us. These simple actions by you can literally bring in thousands of dollars for us. Thank you!

4K Field Trip to Otumba Park

Mrs. Kacmarynski took her 4K class to Otumba Park on Wednesday, September 25th, for their Fall Leaf Hunt. They collected God's gorgeous

foliage and used them in Math class and for



a few Art projects.

Paper Resources Needed

With the cost of paper rising, St. John Bosco School is hoping a few parishioners might have a connection with a paper company where the school could get a reduced price on copy paper. If you know of someone or a business that we could call, please contact Vickie Dassler at 920-743-4144 or email her at vickie.dassler@johnboscoschool.org. Thank you!

St. Lawrence Seminary

St. Lawrence Seminary will be visiting our seventh and eighth grade boys on Tuesday, October 15th.

Turn Markers Into Energy!

SJB's Parent Association is participating in the Crayola ColorCycle Program. During the month of October, families and parishioners can send in their old markers, highlighters and dry erase markers. A drop-off box is located outside the school office. Thanks for participating!

Basketball Update

We have two girls' basketball teams this year! The 3rd & 4th grade team is being coached by Mrs. Sara Paye, Ms. Rachael Millner and Ms. Taylor Jackson and the 5th & 6th grade team is being coached by Mr. Travis Olson, and Mr. Steve Neville. We have 15 athletes this year! Come cheer on the girls at their next home game on October 10, starting with the 3rd & 4th grade team at 5:30pm, and then the 5th & 6th grade team at 6:30pm. Go Bobcats!

Volleyball at SJB

SJB is excited to announce that it has a volleyball team this year! There are 10 girls on the 7th & 8th grade team. The coaches are Mrs. Jennifer Olson and Mrs. Alexa Finney. Join us for our next home game, Tuesday, October 8 at 4:30pm when we compete against St. Peter's. Go Bobcats!

Fire Prevention Presentation

The Sturgeon Bay Fire Department visited students in Grades 4K-5 on Thursday, September 19. Students watched





a DVD and learned about fire safety and emergency techniques during their Fire Prevention Presentation.

Project Lead the Way Update

The 8th graders learned about scale and model representations along with earth/moon statistics. They also created a model moon



proportionate to an Earth model given to them. They determined the



distance the moon needed to be from the Earth using a scale factor calculation in class. Next up, students will learn about moon phases.

Grandparents/Grand Friends Day

Grandparents and Grand Friends Day was celebrated on September 11.



Grandparents and other older people are very special in children's lives, so SJB wanted to

thank them. They joined us for Mass

at 8:20am, had a donut reception, and toured the school. We had over 130 grandparents and grand friends join us for the morning!



Annual School Fund Drive Match

The Annual School Fund Drive for St. John Bosco School kicked off in early September. Past donators received a mailing. We have two generous families who are matching up to \$30,000 in donations thru November 15th. If you did not receive a mailing and would like to donate by November 15th, please contact the school office at 920 743-4144. Please consider donating!